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Dear Chair Adam and Members of the Board:

As one of the three appellants who appealed the Santa Rosa Road Winery Tier Il Development Plan to the Planning
Commission September 30, 2015, | have continuing concerns about the project.

While | greatly appreciate the efforts of the members of the Planning Commission, if | had better understood the winery
event permitting process and the low number of events the other wineries on Santa Rosa Road had been granted, |
would not have agreed to the compromises worked out in the September hearing.

Please note, | am speaking for myself only. The other two appellants in September have each had family members
experience life threatening medical problems recently and | have chosen to not burden them with a discussion of the

current appeal.

| support the solutions Mr. Field proposes.

Sharyne Merritt
Santa Rosa Road
Buellton, CA



